

Meeting:	KING GEORGE V PLAYING FIELD TRUST 16 th December 2025 7.00pm
Council Members in attendance:	Cllr. Phillipa Simms, Chair (PS) Cllr. John Keech (JK) Cllr. Eric Cooper (EC) Cllr. Ian Gaskin (IG) Cllr. Allan Prudham (AP) Cllr. James Petrides (JP) Cllr. Jacky Fraser (JF) Cllr John Reid (JR) Cllr. Sarah Walker, Vice Chair (SW) Cllr. Nigel Sparrow (NS) Cllr. Tamsin Bromley-Rahike (TBR) Cllr. Adrian Langley (AL)
Apologies received:	Cllr. Ali Dove (AD) Cllr. Charlie Tompkins (CT) Cllr. Michael Walmsley (MW)
Non-attendance:	
Borough Council Member:	Borough Cllr. Jane Walker (JW) – left meeting at 19.55hrs Borough Cllr. Jon Abbott (JA)
Clerk to the Council:	Rosemary Plum (RP)
Public Attendance	

MINUTES OF MEETING

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from:

- Cllr. Ali Dove (AD)
- Cllr. Charlie Tompkins (CT)
- Cllr. Michael Walmsley (MW)

2. Declarations of Interest

AL declared an interest with regard to Item 8

3. Open Forum

Nothing to report.

4. Minutes of Previous meeting

The minutes were agreed as a true reflection of the meeting and signed by the Chair.

PROPOSED: Cllr. John Keech

SECONDED: Cllr. Ian Gaskin

5. Matters Arising from the Minutes (*for information only*)

Nothing to report

6. Clerk's Report (*for information only*)

Covered under Agenda items.

7. Playing Field

a) Update

- I. All trees pruned and pollarded.
- II. Consideration to be given to dedicated recycling bins next financial year.

8. Football Club

a) Update

- I. Christmas break - No games until 10th January. All else going well.

9. Millennium Park

a) Update

- I. Design ideas and quotes are being requested to create attenuation/balancing pond. Borough Council is supportive of this initiative to assist in flood management.
- II. NS raised concern about lack of activity within the Steering Group and is concerned we will lose volunteers.
- III. It was confirmed that a lot of work has been completed with hedge, tree and ground work in preparation for next steps of development in the Spring. AD to provide update to volunteers and steering group.
- IV. Land works needed to be completed first before restarting other development work in 2026.
- V. NS volunteered to join the steering group.

10. Finance

Payment of accounts

Accounts to be ratified were circulated to members prior to the meeting.

PROPOSED: Cllr. John Keech

SECONDED: Cllr. Ian Gaskin

11. Correspondence

Nothing to report.

12. Date of Next Meeting

- Precept meeting - Tuesday 13th January 2026 in the Methodist Church Hall, Clapham
- KGV Trust meeting – Tuesday 20th January 2026 in the Methodist Church Hall, Clapham

The meeting was closed by the Chair at 19.35hrs.

Signed as a true reflection of the meeting:

Signed	
Dated	20 th January 2026

Chair